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Hanna Braga 

I am a parent at Gledswood Hills Public School and founder of Community Support for 

Gregory Hills Public School. The group was started after Kinder Orientation in late 2020. I was 

in a group with a few other parents who had moved their children across from Oran Park Public 

School. When we found out the numbers for Kinder 2021 enrolments we were shocked - what 

was the point of disrupting our childrens friendships and stability and moving schools just to be 

stuck in the same mess? 

We reached out to our local MP Peter Sidgreaves for an update on the school and were referred 

to School Infrastructure. We were given the generic answer of the school is in the early planning 

stages. 

We then started reaching out to anyone who would listen to try and find answers, and eventually 

found out that Gregory Hills Public School was meant to be opened in 2023 Not Negotiable 

(Doc 001) but was then pushed back to 2027 stage 1 (Doc 002 & 003) and stage 2 in 2030 (Doc 

004). 

We had emailed Peter Sidgreaves and repeatedly asked him for details for months. We  emailed 

Sarah Mitchell and Gladys Berejiklian as well to try and get some answers when our local MP 

was not helpful with information but we did not hear back. Any response we got was generic 

and referred us back to School Infrastructure. 

When the 2027 date made the news they all literally came out to the site the next day to 

announce the Gregory Hills would finally make the budget. 

We asked to speak with Gladys Berejiklian and Sarah Mitchell after their news conference to ask 

our questions and share our concerns. We were told that Sarah would meet with us. However in 

the few minutes she gave us, she spat out the same spiel as the generic email responses and did 

not listen to our valid questions. Questions such as 

- What is the opening date for Gregory Hills Public School? 

- What is the plan for Gledswood Hills Public School in 2022 with an anticipated 200+ 

more kinder students already enrolled. Further to that being the fastest growing LGA in 

Australia for the second year in a row we see growth in all grades constantly throughout 

the year 

 Now its 2022 - our school is stretched beyond capacity and about to become a construction site 

so they can start Stage 2. Meanwhile, Burramurra which is almost the exact same distance from 

Gregory Hills as Gledswood Hills has capacity for 1000 and when I last checked earlier this year 

they weren't even at 50% capacity. 

With even the slightest bit of foresight, Gregory Hills residents should have been zoned to 

Burramurra while Gledswood Hills builds stage 2 and Gregory Hills gets built. 

Because of the huge amount of children at Gledswood Hills the school bus can't even fit them 

all. The bus now goes straight to Gregory Hills meaning children in Gledswood Hills need to get 

onto a public bus. 

And these are just the issues we are facing now. We can't even get someone to look ahead 3 

years and talk about where all of these kids will go to High School. We need a high school for 

Gledswood Hills and Gregory Hills before all of these kids finish primary school. Its all good 



and well to shove 1000+ kids into a tiny school when they are under 10 - but whats the plan 

when they are teenagers and need diverse learning spaces? 
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